
University South Neighborhood Association

Meeting Memorandum

October 1, 2019
At 6:00 PM on Tuesday, October 1, 2019, a demonstration on fire safety and the proper 
use of fire extinguishers, was presented by Mike Dorman, of the Evansville Fire 
Department.

The meeting followed right afterward and was called to order by Sara Corrigan, with the 
Pledge of Allegience.  

Natalie Rascher, candidate for City Council 2nd Ward, gave a brief speech and 
encouraged those in the 2nd District to cast their vote for her.

It is not too late to sign up to attend the Sparkplug Banquet on October 24.  Price is $18 
per person.  Contact myself or Sara Corrigan if interested.  We took nominations for the 
recipient of the Sparkplug Award and that will go to Sara Corrigan for going above and 
beyond as the President of our organization.

Shannon Stigleman gave the treasurer’s report of $357.69 in the checking account.  For  
the Sparkplug Banquet, it was offered that in leu of a gift basket, we would sponsor the 
cost of someone else to be able to attend for $18.

Chad Diedrich gave the crime report and stated that there was a house on the 1600 
block of Washington Avenue (a rental) that had been manufacturing or selling of meth.  
If you notice any suspicious activity in the neighborhood, please do not hesitate to 
contact Chad or the Evansville Police Department. 

UNOE and Vectren are requesting a survey of city street lights.  You can report of any 
streetlights that are out, the light is obscured by trees, or a pole is in dire need of repair.  
Contact Sara and she will get with the right personnel.  Also, you can put in a request 
for a new streetlight, where you feel that one is necessary.

On Sunday, October 6, is the Lincolnshire Front Porch Fest.  It begins at 3:00 (at 2:00, if 
you are interested in doing Yoga in that neighborhood’s Triangle Park) and ends at 6:00 
PM.  All are welcome to listen to music with some food and drink booths, or just to walk 
around their neighborhood and chat with the citizens.

The next USNA meeting will be Tuesday, November 5, at the normal time of 6:30.  This 
is Election Day, but we will be starting after the polls have closed.   The address is 1419 
Brookside Drive.

Loraine Luman

USNA Secretary


